Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting held at the new SCCA Fair Booth location at the Cobleskill Fair Grounds on Thursday July 26th at 6:00 PM.
Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen
*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 6:20.   There were 17 in attendance.  Bob Britton made a motion and second by Liz Rhinehart to accept the minutes. Bob Britton made a motion and second by Willi Karlu to approve the Treasurer’s report and pay bills.  We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

The SCCA building was delivered on Wednesday, the day before the SCCA July meeting.  We have several people to thank.  John Bates our county sheriff, for the escort service. Jack Miller from Millers Tractor & Truck Sales in Schoharie, for the truck, which pulled the trailer from Dave Wood’s farm. Willy Armlin, for supplying extra tires/wheels in case of flats during the trip.  Lucky everything went fine.  Once on location we still had to do some site preparations/grading along with building a ramp up to the door. Agway donated blocks for the ramp.   

Ed Zamjohn and Gordon Emerson volunteered to write up a press release on SCCA’s new building including pictures.  This was completed and was published in the Times Journal the week prior to Schoharie County Fair week. Great job guys. 

Still holding off on the computer for the SCCA Secretary.  The $1000 limit set by the membership will have to wait until we get our building paid for. 

55 New Archery Hunters received their hunter’s safety certificates on 07/25/07.

The LEP project has been postponed for until the Spring of 2008.  Gordon Emerson is working on the LEP (Leopold Education Project) with the Educational Committee of NYSCC.  It was to take place on the weekend of 9/22 & 9/23, the very first Facilitator Training in New York State, here in Schoharie County at the Landis Arboretum. This was to be a facilitator’s course, the folks that teach the teacher or local instructors; the cost will be $300.  Folks who will complete this course when it becomes available would qualify to "teach the teacher" class. Ideally each federation should have one member (leader) come to the facilitator course. We plan on scheduling a class later.  We will keep you informed.  

SCCA Association Dues:  $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. Some Clubs & many members are in the arrears!!!  

Hunter Safety Courses: Held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club

Gun Course Scheduled For: Pre-registration: Aug 20, 2007 from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm
Course Date:  Aug 27, Aug 28, Aug 29 from 6:00 pm to 9:30 pm
Second Dates: Gun Course Scheduled For:Pre-registration:  Sept. 17 from 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm
Course Date:  Sept. 21 from 6:00 pm to 9:30 pm & Sept. 22 from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm
NYSCC - Region 4 Willy Karlu reports that Don LaVally is filling in as Regional Director following the resignation of Walter Bennet. Still no Remington Headquarters address from Harold Palmer to send letter of financial support for NYSCC Grassroots Newsletter.  Liz Rhinehart will follow up.  A fundraiser /raffle is currently underway. This raffle uses the NYS Daily three-digit number for winner selections during the month of November. The prizes are either $50 Cash or $50 Gift Certificates from various businesses in the tri-city area.  Tickets are $5, available from Willy Karlu or Gordy Emerson our Schoharie County delegates on the NYSCC.     

NYDEC ANNOUNCES NEW FINDINGS OF VHS INFECTED FISH

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) today announced that three new locations have been found with fish infected with Viral Hemorrhagic Septicemia (VHS): Little Salmon River in Mexico, Oswego County, the Seneca - Cayuga Canal, and an isolated farm pond in Ransomville, Niagara County.  Fish infected with VHS have been previously documented from Lake Ontario, Lake Erie, the Niagara River, the St. Lawrence River, Conesus Lake and Skaneateles Lake. 


VHS is a disease that causes the hemorrhaging of the fish’s tissues, including internal organs.  Often, infected fish do not exhibit any external signs of having the disease.  The disease affects all sizes of fish and not all infected fish develop the disease, but can continue to carry it and spread it to others.  There is no known cure for VHS.  The impact of this particular strain of VHS on fish populations is uncertain. It has caused fish mortalities ranging from a few fish to thousands of fish.  The disease is specific to fish and is not a human health concern.

In the Little Salmon River, a single rainbow trout tested positive for VHS.   This is the first detection of VHS in rainbow trout found in New York. The canal is separated from Lake Ontario by a series of locks along the Oswego and Erie canals. VHS-positive sunfish were also collected during a fish kill in the Seneca - Cayuga Canal. 

Sunfish and koi were found to be VHS positive in the Ransomville farm pond. The property owner reported that all the fish in the pond appear to be dead. Fish had been transferred from nearby Twelve Mile Creek during the summer of 2006 as part of a fish rescue operation. The transferred fish were the likely cause of VHS being introduced to pond’s fish population. This incident demonstrates the risk of moving fish from one water body to another, even during well-intentioned “fish rescue” operations.  DEC regulations prohibit moving fish, including bait fish, from one body of water to another if they are not first certified disease free of certain diseases such as VHS and without a DEC stocking permit.

Based on recent test results, carp and lake trout are among a few new species, including the Little Salmon River rainbow trout, found in New York to be susceptible to VHS. A single dead carp collected during a gizzard shad fish kill from Dunkirk Harbor, Lake Erie, in April 2007, tested positive. A single lake trout collected from Skaneateles Lake on June 1, 2007 also tested positive. 

DEC’s regulations that help prevent the spread of VHS and other diseases into New York’s inland waters are available online from the Department of State at www.dos.state.ny.us/info/register/2007/jun6/pdfs/rules.pdf. The regulations restrict the movement of baitfish and the stocking of fish into New York’s waters. Frequently asked questions can be found on the DEC website at www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/33072.html. In addition to complying with the VHS regulations, DEC encourages anglers to be vigilant in keeping live wells clean. Live wells should be cleaned with a 10 percent bleach-to-water solution (1 ¾ cups bleach per gallon of water). This will kill the VHS virus and most other aquatic invasive species and diseases.

The public is advised to contact their nearest DEC regional office if they witness a large number of dead or dying fish (usually 100 or more).  Questions about VHS and potential DEC actions to prevent its spread can be e-mailed to fwfish@gw.dec.state.ny.us or by calling 518-402-8896.  The public is also advised to regularly check the Department website www.dec.ny.gov for updated information on VHS in New York State.  

2007-08 SPORTING LICENSES AVAILABLE STARTING AUGUST 13, 2007
Deer Management Permits, Hunting, Fishing, Trapping Licenses will be Available
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis today announced that 2007-08 hunting, fishing, and trapping licenses and Deer Management Permits (DMPs) may be purchased beginning Monday, August 13, 2007.  

Licenses and permits can be purchased at any of DEC’s 1,600 license sales outlets statewide. They can also be purchased via the Internet or ordered by mail and by phone.  All sporting licenses are valid beginning October 1, 2007, through September 30, 2008.  Prices for New York State residents range from as little as $5 for a Junior Small Game Hunting license to $76 for a Conservation Legacy license that allows a full range of hunting and fishing privileges.

“New York State is committed to helping provide outdoor enthusiasts with numerous recreational opportunities to enjoy the beauty of our state throughout the year,” Commissioner Grannis said.  “Hunting and fishing opportunities in New York are among the best in the Northeast.  As DEC kicks off another license year, we will continue to help meet the needs of sportsmen and sportswomen by making improvements to better serve the public and protect our natural resources.”

DEC’s Automated Licensing System (DECALS) is the state’s program for issuing sporting licenses and tracking license sales and revenues.  DECALS may also be used for donations to the Habitat Stamp Program, Venison Donation Coalition, and the Trail Maintenance Program.  DEC continues to improve and enhance DECALS to better meet the needs of sportsmen and women. Beginning August 13, 2007, individuals will be able to purchase 2007-08 sporting licenses and permits through DECALS at all license-issuing outlets across the State, including during the 2007 New York State Fair in Syracuse.  Applicants who have previously purchased a license through DECALS, may apply for their 2007-08 license electronically via DEC’s website at www.dec.ny.gov (look for the “Purchase a Sporting License” button on the home page).  Applications may also be downloaded from the website and submitted by mail to the address listed on the application.  For questions regarding license purchases, please call our DECALS Call Center at (1-866-933-2257).  Hours of operation for the Call Center are 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Saturday from August 13 to October 13, 2007.  Regular weekday hours of 8 am to 5 pm will resume on October 14, 2007.

License buyers should have the following items ready when applying: complete name and address information, proof of residency information (driver’s license number or non-driver’s ID number to qualify for a resident license), and, if purchasing by phone, credit card and card expiration date. Hunting license purchases require individuals to provide proof of hunting education certification or a copy of a previous license, or this information must already be contained in their DECALS file.

Deer Management Permits (DMPs), for antlerless deer only, will be available at all license-issuing outlets and by phone, Internet or mail, from August 13, 2007, through midnight October 1, 2007.  DMPs are issued by an instant lottery selection process at the point of sale, therefore customers who are selected for DMPs will receive their permits immediately. The probabilities for DMP selection in each Wildlife Management Unit (WMU) are determined by the number of applications expected for each WMU and the number of DMPs the DEC must issue to effectively manage the deer herd. An applicant’s chances of selection are also affected by the customer’s residency, number of preference points, land ownership, or disabled veteran’s status. Chances of selection in each WMU are listed in this year’s Hunting and Trapping Regulations Guide, available at License Issuing Agent locations, and at www.dec.ny.gov/permits/30409.html  Chances of getting a DMP remain the same throughout the application period from August 13 through October 1, 2007, so hunters do not need to rush to apply for a DMP on the first day of sale.  Applicants are reminded that DMPs are only valid for use in the WMU specified on the permit.

DEC plans to issue approximately 466,200 DMPs this year in WMUs with harvest objectives, about 40% more than last year’s target DMP issuance.  The boost in DMP targets for 2007 reflects increases in deer abundance in many parts of the state and intent to manage deer populations toward levels suggested by a Citizen Task Force for each WMU.  

If a significant number of DMPs are still available in a WMU after October 1, 2007, leftover DMP sales will commence on November 1, 2007, and will continue on a first-come/first-serve basis until the end of the hunting season or until all DMPs have been issued in the WMU. Hunters who were accustomed to applying for leftover DMPs in archery-only units 4J and 8C should be advised that these units will not be open during the first-come/first-serve application period this year, but Bonus DMPs will still be available in these units.  For information about Bonus DMPs in WMUs 1C, 3S, 4J and 8C see www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/10001.html
Hunters are reminded that Governor Eliot Spitzer signed a new law that allows big game hunters to use rifles in three Southern Tier counties beginning this year. The legislation, which allows rifle use for big game hunting in Chemung, Steuben and Yates Counties, is similar to legislation enacted in 2005 for 10 counties in Central New York and the Southern Tier.  However, the new law expires in one year and is subject to renewal in 2008 by state lawmakers.

DEC encourages all outdoor enthusiasts to consider purchasing a Habitat/Access Stamp when they purchase their license. The Habitat/Access Stamp is an optional stamp that is available to people who want to support the DEC’s efforts to conserve habitat and increase public access for fish and wildlife related recreation. This year’s stamp features a line drawing of a white-tailed deer. Buying a $5 habitat stamp is the perfect way for young or old, angler or hunter, birder or photographer to help conserve New York’s fabulous wildlife heritage.  If you purchase a Habitat/Access Stamp you will also receive a collectable limited edition Habitat/Access lapel pin by mail. More information is available at www.dec.ny.gov/permits/329.html 

Help feed the hungry by contributing to the Venison Donation Program at all license-issuing outlets. You don’t have to be a hunter or angler to help. Individuals should inform the license sales agent that they want to make a donation of one dollar or more to support the Venison Donation Program. For more information about the Venison Donation Coalition, go to www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/8351.html
For specific boundaries of the WMUs mentioned in this announcement and for all current hunting, fishing and trapping regulations, access the DEC website www.dec.ny.gov. Season dates for 2007-2008 can be found on the Big Game Season Maps.  To calculate future season dates by using the formulas taken from laws and regulations, search “Big Game Hunting Seasons” on the DEC website.

DEC COMMISSIONER NAMES GENE KELLY DIRECTOR OF REGION 4


Gene Kelly, an experienced environmental litigator who has had a distinguished career with New York State and the United States Marine Corps, has been named Director of the Department of Environmental Conservation’s (DEC) Region 4 office Commissioner Pete Grannis announced today.


“We are thrilled to have Gene back with us at DEC, and to have his impressive knowledge and understanding of the complex environmental issues facing both the region and our state,” Commissioner Grannis said. “Gene’s distinguished career has been focused on protecting our natural resources and serving our country, and we are fortunate to have him leading our Region 4 office.”


Most recently, Mr. Kelly served as an Assistant Attorney General at the New York State Department of Law. For 10 years, he represented the state in high profile, multi-party litigation brought against utilities under the Clean Air Act, including serving as lead attorney in the case against Cinergy Corporation. This groundbreaking air quality protection case brought against a Midwest utility by then-Attorney General Eliot Spitzer is due to go to trial next year. Mr. Kelly was also lead attorney on a case against the owners of the Della Villa Landfill in Rotterdam, which resulted in the closure of the illegal construction and demolition debris landfill. Prior to working in the Attorney General’s office, he served for over four years at the DEC as an Assistant Regional Attorney in the Region 4 office, and as Senior Attorney in Albany Central Office where Mr. Kelly represented staff in a broad range of enforcement and permit proceedings and served as primary enforcement counsel for DEC in all Clean Air Act requirements, including coordination of regional enforcement priorities.


Mr. Kelly is currently a Lieutenant Colonel in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve. He serves as an Environmental Law Judge Advocate, advising about Marine Corps-wide compliance with environmental and land use issues. As part of his past service in the Marine Corps, he also served as Adjutant/Site Judge Advocate for the 2nd Battalion 25th Marines in Long Island, Criminal Defense Counsel and Civil Law Officer at the Marine Corps headquarters in Quantico, Virginia.


Mr. Kelly received his Bachelor’s degree at Siena College, followed by receipt of his Juris Doctor from the Franklin Pierce Law Center in 1988. He also attended George Washington University’s National Law Center where he received credits towards a Master of Laws in environmental law.


DEC’s Region 4 includes nine counties in the Capital District/Northern Catskill area: Albany, Columbia, Delaware, Greene, Montgomery, Otsego, Rensselaer, Schenectady, and Schoharie. It covers almost 4 million acres, bordering Massachusetts and Vermont on the east and Pennsylvania on the southwest. Region 4 boasts a number of unique resources, including the Albany Pine Bush Preserve, four DEC campgrounds, the northern section of the Catskill Forest Preserve, the Five Rivers Environmental Education Center and part of the New York City Watershed. 


In addition, Region 4 contains sections of four major river basins: the Hudson River Basin, characterized by the picturesque Hudson River Valley and including more than 60 miles of the Hudson River; the Mohawk River Basin, which includes more than 60 miles of the pastoral Mohawk River Valley; the Delaware River Basin, consisting of more than 100 miles of both the East and West Branches of the Delaware River; and the Susquehanna River Basin, with its namesake river beginning at historic Otsego Lake and meandering 40 miles through the region and ultimately emptying into Chesapeake Bay. These four river systems offer excellent recreational opportunities. More information about Region 4 can be found at http://www.dec.ny.gov/about/611.html on the DEC website.

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Club is looking for kids who are interested in an early Youth Pheasant Hunt.  Carl Clark is in charge of the 50 birds.  The POC for the September 29th are George 607-588-7039 or Dewey 607-588-6978.  Also there is a big concern about DEC changing the design/location map, which shows where pheasants are released.  Maps should stay with the big circle, which forces hunters to do some hunting to find released birds.  Conesville will host the SCCA meeting in September.  Conesville also supplied the pheasants for the Schoharie County Fair display next to the SCCA booth.   

Whitetails Unlimited Next meeting will be on September 10th at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  All tickets sales are to turned in. The banquet will be held on September 23rd at the Best Western.  Tickets are available from John Bloomer, Mike Zeh, Ernie Ostrander, Steve Summerfield or Bill Nelson.  Our National Headquarters is celebrating our Silver Anniversary (25th) this year so there will be several items with a special 25th logo.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Coby Fish & Game Club:  Running fund raiser raffle – 1st prize John Deer Tractor/Mower, 2nd prize Stihl MS170 (14”) Chainsaw, 3rd prize is Stihl 145 Weed Trimmer. 1st Prize provided by K.C. Canary Fultonville, Inc.   2nd & 3rd prizes donated by Kelley’s Farm & Garden. Drawing will be held the 1st Monday in November at monthly meeting. Tickets are $5 and will be available at the Wildlife Day, NY Power Authority in September.  Call Joe Moore 234-2891. Drawing date is November 5th.  

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  The December raffle is underway with over 500 tickets out to sellers. The raffle is for $250 on all even days and a gun or an Archery gift certificate on odd days.  This is the main fund-raiser for the year.  Trap shooting continues on Friday nights beginning at 6:00 PM.  The NYS Wide Muzzleloader Event which was held July 27, 28, 29 was a success. Numbers were down but everyone had a good time.  Bob Gorton Sr. has received several Archery trophies while completing at the State meets.  He will represent us in a National Meet, which will be held in Ohio.  Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The old school house has finally been moved.  The roof was removed so there was clearance during movement down to West Fulton from Vininton.  There will be a work party on September 9th to help finish up the pavilion located behind the Firehouse.  Breakfast will be served @7:00 AM and hopefully the work will be completed by 12:00 Noon.  The club will host its annual fall picnic on September 15th.  All paid up members are invited.  Rain date is 09/16.  A new book is available on the history of the Town of Fulton written by Gerald Hamm. The cost is about $20.  Contact Town Clerk, Liz Coons. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
Fair Booth:  The Schoharie County Conservation Association would like to thank all the Clubs and Associates Volunteers who either help with the building of the booth, setting up the excellent displays in the booth and also the ticket sellers during the fair week.  The Cobleskill Agricultural Society awarded the SCCA a Best Of Show Ribbon on Sunday night just before the big Demolition Derby.   

Fair Raffle Winners: The winners of the Fair Raffle were as follows: 1st prize: Chris Snigar -Tunkhannock, Pennsylvania. (Choose the $500) 2nd Prize:  Kristine LaMaz - Yorktown, VA. 3rd Prize: Thomas Flanders  Canajoharie, New York  4th Prize: Tony Risco - West Fulton, New York  5th prize: Isabella Dedeo - Westerlo, New York,  6th Prize:  Karl Spalin - Warnerville, New York  7th Prize: Jason Griffis - Cobleskill, New York.    

The August meeting of the SCCA will be held at the Cave House located at the old Cement Mine in Howes Cave.  08/23/07 @7:00 PM. The road to the Cave House is straight across from the west end of Enders Ave.  Traveling east on Rt 7 from Cobleskill continue past the turn to Howe Caverns to the next stoplight.  Turn left (north) at the stoplight onto Howe Cave Rd.  Continue straight on that road which turns into Sagendorf Corners Rd. (while Howe Cave Rd veers to the left toward the animal shelter).  Cross the railroad tracks and go past Industrial Drive and turn left onto Blowing Rock Rd. (opposite Enders Rd.).  The Cave House is the large stone building down that driveway.  Please do not drive further into the Cobleskill Stone Products quarry.
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  Our Guest Speakers will be Jeff Peil, who will give a report on the 1st year of a two-year survey of the Deer Fetus Study being done within Region 4 and Mike Brandow, Town of Conesville Supervisor and our SCBS (Schoharie County Board of Supervisors) representative, who will be detailing our endorsement for funding of the pheasant stocking program through the Conesville Rod & Gun Club. Mike will be our active liason with the county board and plans to attend our monthly meetings.
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